
Mt Martha Primary 
Principal 
Mr Martin Page 
 
Assistant Principals 
Mr Hugh O’Brien 
Mrs Karen Walker 
 
Mt Martha Primary  
Contact Details 
37-55 Glenisla Dve or  
PO Box 139 
Mt Martha  Vic  3934 
 
Reception 
5974 2800  
 
Fax 
5974 3634 
 
Absentee Reporting 
Lodge via Compass parent portal  
 
Website 
www.mtmarthaps.vic.edu.au 
 
Email 
mount.martha.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
Office Hours 
8.30am - 4.15pm  
Monday - Friday 
 
OSHCP - Out of School Hours Care 
Program 
0407 438 858 
Coordinator - Gillian Reid 
 
PSW Uniform Shop at MMPS 
Tuesdays 
8.45am - 9.45am 
Thursdays 
3.00-4.00pm 
Cash, credit card & EFTPOS   
only. No cheques. 
1800 337 396 
Online Ordering: 
www.psw.com.au 
 
PSW Frankston 
21 Playne St, Frankston. 
03 9769 6510 
Tuesday - Friday only 
9.00am - 5.00pm. 
Saturdays 10.00am - 1.00pm 
 
 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

BANKSIA BULLETIN  -  December 6 2018. 

Mt Martha Primary School strives to empower students to be active learners who make a positive  

impact in a changing world. 

Our Mission is to ensure high quality and engaging learning program that builds 

 on the capability of every student. 

Parents and Community Volunteers Morning Tea -The support we have received during 2018 
from parent and community volunteers in our school programs has been fantastic! Our programs 
simply would not be the same without the generous support we receive from our wonderful 
volunteers. They plan, organise and help at School Council and SEC events, assist in classrooms, 
help with special events such as camps, excursions and incursions and on sporting and theme 
days to name just a few.  

 

As a small gesture of our appreciation we are holding a special helpers morning tea next Friday 
14th December at 11.00 a.m. in the staff centre. All volunteers are welcome. Please see the    
invitation included in this newsletter.   
 
School and Student Acknowledgements - Our assembly last week had a terrific feel with        
recognition of some outstanding achievements. Sophia in Year 6 was awarded a prize for winning 
the local division of the Lions Club International Peace Poster Competition.  Other participants 
were also acknowledged.  Some very thoughtful entries. Well Done!  As a major prize winner of 
the shire’s Walk to School Month, a whole school aerobics session was held at the end of       
assembly and  “Bike and Blend” smoothies for every student were provided. The school was also 
acknowledged as the “I Sea I Care” Mornington Peninsula “School of the Year” for 2018.         
Congratulations to all involved! 
 
2019 Instrumental Music - The instrumental music program is a feature of our school and we are 
very fortunate to be able to offer this tuition and develop our student’s music skills and interests.  
The students’ performances at assemblies during the year and at end of year concerts are always 
very entertaining.  If you are interested in having your child participate in 2019 please collect an 
enrolment form from the school office. 

Lions Club Raffle Tickets - A reminder that Lions Club Raffle tickets are due back tomorrow 
Friday 7th December.   

Library Books and Take Home Readers - All library books and take home reading material 
should be returned to the classroom or library.  We have a terrific collection of books that need 
to be maintained for use by our current and future students.  Thank you for your help. 

Lunch Orders - Monday 17th December is the last lunch order day for 2018. Bakery Made, the 
company that supply lunch orders for our students, will not be providing their usual service on 
the last day of school Friday 21st December.   

Lost Property - A reminder to please check our Lost Property section near the Art Room before 
the end of the year.  Thank you. 

Uniform Shop -  The final “on site” selling day for the uniform shop is 3pm to 4pm on Thursday 
13th December. PSW, our uniform supplier, is moving to a new shop at 1/22 Watt Road,        
Mornington.  The new shop will be open from Wednesday 9th January.  

Final Assembly for 2018 - Our final assembly will be held on Thursday 20th December at 9.10 
am in the gymnasium. We hope to see many of our school community attend the farewell 
assembly for the 2018 school year. School finishes for 2018 on Friday 21st December with a 
1.30pm dismissal time. 
 
Start of School 2019 - A reminder that students in Year 1 to Year 6 commence school for 2019 
on Thursday 31st January.  2019 Prep students will have interviews scheduled this week and 
the next Monday and start in their classes on Tuesday 5th February.   

Kind regards, Martin Page, Principal. 



 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL NOTICES 

 

DECEMBER 

 

Tuesday 11th  
Prep Assembly 
9.00am - 9.30am 
Year 6 Students - State Wide Orientation Day 
 

Thursday 13th 
School Council Meeting 
7.00pm in Staff Centre 
 

Friday 14th  
Parent Volunteers Morning Tea 
11.00am in Staff Centre 
 

Monday 17th 
Step Up - New Rooms & Teachers for 2019 
11.45 - 12.45pm 
 

Tuesday 18th 
Year 4 South Beach Excursion  
11.30am - 3.00pm  
 

Year 6 Graduation in Gym 
Students should arrive at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm 
start please. 
 

Wednesday 19th  
Year 6 Gumbuya World Excursion 
8.30am - 4.00pm 
 

Prep Enchanted Maze Excursion 
9.00am - 3.00pm 
 

Year 3 Max The Magician Incursion 
10.00am - 11.00am 
 

Year 5 South Beach Excursion 
Mt Martha South Beach 
10.00am to 2.30pm 
 

Thursday 20th  
Final Assembly 9.10am in Gym 
 

JANUARY 2019 
 

Thursday 31st 
Students in Years 1-6 commence today  
31st January to Monday 4th February Prep         
interviews  

 

FEBRUARY 

 

Tuesday 5th 
Preps start 9am - 2.15pm 

 

MARCH 
Monday 4th 
Preps start full time 9am - 3.30pm 

Dates to Remember 

Coming Events 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents are reminded to log in-
to the Compass Parent Portal to consent and/
or pay by the due date.  
Please let the office know if your child will be 
away and/or will not be attending the event.  
Thank you. 
 

 

TERM DATES: 2018 
 
Term 4  8th October to 21st December 

  (Students dismissed at 1.30pm on last  

  day of term) 

 

TERM DATES: 2019 
 

Term 1  29th January to 5th April  
 
  STUDENTS IN YEARS 1 - 6 START   
  31ST JANUARY  
 
  (Prep interviews 31st January, Friday  
  1st February or Monday 4th)  
 
  Preps start 5th February 9 - 2.15pm 
 
  Preps start full days 4th March 
 
Term 2  23rd April to 28th June  

 

Term 3  15th July to 20th September  

 

Term 4  7th October to 20th December 

COMPASS EVENT PAYMENT/CONSENT 
                          CALENDAR 

EVENT COST CLOSING 

DATE 

   

   

   

 

2019 EVENTS 

TO COME 



 

 

 

 

 

Please note that there are still vacancies for our fantastic guitar and violin 

programs in 2019. Forms are available at the office. 

 

Congratulations to all of the students who recently performed in a    series of Instrumental 

Music Evenings. They certainly demonstrated great confidence,         

persistence (“practice makes perfect”) and of course, musical talent! 

 

Many thanks to our amazing music tutors, Ms Bernadette Baker, Ms 

Karen Burnett,  Ms Alex Campbell, Mr Daniel Jones and Mrs Lyn Thomas. 

 

Mrs Leanne Rault 

Music Specialist Teacher 

PARENT VOLUNTEERS MORNING TEA 

 

Mount Martha Primary School Staff 

invites  

all Parent volunteers who have assisted with  

school programs and events during 2018 

to a special celebration morning tea.  

 

Please come along and join the fun and festivity in appreciation  for your   

invaluable assistance and support throughout the year. 

    When    Friday 14th December  

    Time      11.00am 

    Where   MMPS Staff Centre 

INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC PROGRAM 2019 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiOyb6turzJAhViiKYKHYAJCDoQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.zazzle.ca%2Fmorning%2Btea%2Binvitations&bvm=bv.108538919,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNE3R6o2hiyFAG3whswKM_bRz1fC


 

 

 

YEAR 1 - 6:    Commence 9.00am Thursday 31st January 2019 

 

PREP INTERVIEWS:  Thursday 31st January, Friday 1st and Monday 4th February 

     Parents please attend with your child 

 

PREPS START SCHOOL:  Tuesday 5th February 9.00am - 2.15pm 

 

PREPS START FULL DAYS: Monday 4th March 9.00am - 3.30pm 

 

FEBRUARY OSHCP:  OSHCP offers a service for parents requiring care for their     

     Prep children during these 4 weeks of early finish times.  To     

     register for this service please contact Gillian Reid                        

     on 0407 438 858, or collect a registration form from the school        

     office. 

 

SUNSMART POLICY:  Everyone is encouraged to be SUNSMART and the wearing of hats    

     is compulsory until May 1st. Parents should supply their child with    

     sunscreen to be kept in their school bag.   

 

UNIFORM SHOP:   New PSW store will be opening January 9th 2019 in Mornington. 

     Last day for selling at Mount Martha Primary School is Thursday 13th December  

     2018 3.00 - 4.00pm. 

                

      

BANKSIA BULLETIN:  The first 2019 publication of the Banksia Bulletin will be on Thursday 31st  

     January. 

 

2019 TERM 1 IMPORTANT DATES 



 

 

 

A friendly reminder BakeryMade management have extended our Lunch order system to 2 days a week. So parents/carers can 

now order a lunch order on either Mondays or Fridays if they wish.  

Please note there will be no lunch orders on Friday 21 December the last day of the school year. 

The only method for ordering school lunches for your child/ren from BakeryMade is to download the app from the iTunes 

store or google play – just search for the BakeryMade (all one word) app. Download and install the app and then open it and 

register as a customer. There are a number of steps to follow. It is important that you provide your home address for billing 

and not the school address.  

No cash is required using this system. Orders are placed, preferably the night before or earlier, but no later than 8am on the 

day the lunch is to be delivered. 

Once the app is open parents will be able to view the sub menus ie. Sandwiches, hot food selections, snacks, pies & pasties, 

muffins & slices and Gluten free options. 

The food will be delivered by Jon from BakeryMade at approximately 12.50 on Monday and Friday and then distributed to the 

classrooms. Please refer to the updated menu at the end of this bulletin. 

Thank you 

Admin team 

 

 

 LUNCH ORDER REMINDER 

 

 

Mt Martha Primary School will again be supporting the Mt Martha Lion’s Club with their 

Annual Trailer Raffle. I am sure you have seen the wonderful contribution they make to our 

community. You should have now received a book of five Lion’s Club Raffle Tickets.  

    The tickets are $2.00 each and the school receives 80c out of every $1.00 they receive.  

As a further incentive to sell all your raffle tickets                                                                

Mt Martha Lion’s Club sponsors have kindly donated the following prizes:   

3 McDonald’s vouchers   

                              

If you require any extra books of tickets please call at the School Office.                                  

All tickets sold or unsold need to be returned to the school by                                                   

Friday 7th December to be eligible for the draw on December 22nd. 

 

LIONS CLUB NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP NEWS 

PSW SHOP HOURS  

PLEASE NOTE  

PSW’s last selling day at Mt Martha Primary School  

is on Thursday 13th December at 3.00pm - 4.00pm. 

New store opening in Mornington see details below! 



 

 

‘i sea i care’ Ambassadors Report 

 

The ‘i sea i care’ ambassadors, attended their final workshop for the year in 
November. The workshop was at Warringine Park, Crib Point where we learnt 
different ways our environment can be protected. We were shown traps used 
to catch feral animals and pests that kill our native wildlife. We also learnt 
about how important frogs are. They survive in land and freshwater habitats. 
They also have highly permeable skin that can easily absorb bacteria,    
chemicals and other toxins. These traits make them susceptible to changes in 
the environment and they are great indicators of their environment's health. 

 

Afterwards we had a talk about our local indigenous culture. This included   
information about bush tucker and medicine as well as the different hunting 
tools and how they were used. Did you know that the fruits, seeds and tubers 
of many native plants are rich in vitamins, minerals and proteins; today there 
is increasing interest in the use of native plants for food. 

 

We also learnt about the weeds found in the area and helped to remove 
these. Weeds taking over an area are a serious threat to both land and      
aquatic environments. Weeds compete with native plants for space, nutrients 
and sunlight. They also affect the function native species have in providing 
nutrients and habitat for other species. 

 

 

We would like to remind you about our project for 
the year has been to encourage you to reduce the 
amount of plastic you use. This includes plastic 
bags, plastic wrapping and straws. Unfortunately 
many of these items end up in the bay and are 
harmful to the marine life. If you do use any of these 
items please make sure you dispose of them       
correctly. Many local supermarkets have recycle 
bins that collect soft plastic like glad wrap and    
plastic bags. These are then used to make new 
items. Remember you can always say no when you 
are offered a straw with your drink. 

 

 

Thanks you for all of your support this year and we would like wish next years ambassadors good luck. 

Jackson, Lola, Lucas and Thalia 
 

 
Congratulations to Jackson, Lucas, Lola and Thalia. They were 
awarded Mornington Peninsula ‘School of the Year’ from the Dolphin     
Research Institute. This was in recognition of the great work they have 
done throughout the year, which included attending workshops, peer 
teaching, sharing information at assembly and in the newsletter. The main 
message the ambassadors wanted to share with the school community 
was the importance of reducing the plastic (particularly bags and straws) 
that find there way into the bay. 

Donna Gadsby, ‘i sea, i care’ Coordinator.              
 
 

 

AMBASSADORS REPORT 



 

 

 

So last Friday was the big day when 5A,5D and 5E got to meet their pen pals and other students from Westall Primary. This was originally 
planned as part of our Inquiry unit on Multicultural Australia in Term 1, so it was a while ago that we wrote our letters and received the   
eagerly awaited replies. 

The day was a huge success …a lot of that success due to the hard work that went into it’s planning by Mrs. Spiridis but also because of the 
fantastic support we had from parents (we could not have done it without you!). Of course the success of the day was also due to the     
children themselves. Everyone got along and enjoyed swapping stories and playing games. Some of the children in 5A chose to write to their 
buddies to thank them for coming. Here are some extracts from their letters. 

“…when we met face to face it was amazing. When I saw you, you didn’t come over, so I straight away knew that you were shy. I wanted to 
come over but I felt a bit shy too. But when we met up it turned out to be a great experience.”   Jemma 

“When I first met you I was SO excited! I loved the volley ball mini game we played and I liked getting to know you.”        Mia 

“I hope you had an amazing day coming down to Mount Martha and having fun on the beach and running on the sand. I had a brilliant day 
playing basketball and eating sausages on the oval. I enjoyed showing you around the school.”      Xavier 

“The sausage sizzle was really fun with you there. You are really nice and funny. I enjoyed learning about your life, it was really                   
interesting.”  Lola 

“I hope everyone had a great time and hopefully you will come back!“ Sam 

“Thankyou so much for coming down to the beach. I enjoyed it a lot. I hope you did too. My favourite bit about it was talking about our       
families and favourite things. I hope I get to see you again because you don’t know how much fun I had and I wish we could spend more time 
together!” Lilly 

“…overall, I had probably one of the best days of the term with you and the other girls. Thank you so, so much!!!”      Lily 

A  thank you from Westall. 

I wanted to say a big thank you for making Friday happen.  What a fantastic example of real life learning that our students experienced and I 
know it had such a positive impact on everyone involved.   

A day like this was such a collective effort and I thank you for your willingness and enthusiasm to be involved.  When we first talked about 
the pen pal program, I wasn’t sure the student’s reaction.  They wholeheartedly endorsed it saying what a unique opportunity to get to 
know people who they would not normally meet. 

Before our visit the students were nervous but you all made them so welcome and those experiences and connections are precious. 

When we look at our students we’re looking at the future and Friday fills me with optimism. 

Thanks again from the 5/6 team at Westall. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WESTALL/MOUNT MARTHA PEN PAL PROGRAM 



 

 

 

SEC NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLIDAY NEWS 



 

 

 

HOLIDAY NEWS 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STIRLING  TENNIS COACHING 

 MT  MARTHA TENNIS CLUB                                                    

Tennis….fun for life! Coordination, fitness and fun                               
Tennis lessons from only $16 per week                                                 

Hot Shots program 4-16yrs                                                                  
Adults Cardio program Mon-Fri 9.30am  

Extensive Holiday program running Summer School Holidays  

slingard8@bigpond.com or call Stirling 0411 082 723 
www.tennis.com.au/mtmarthatc 

Dr Peter Scott Orthodontist  

  Children & Adult Specialist Orthodontist                                       

Creating Beautiful Smiles  

13 Beach St, Frankston 3199                                                                            

PH: 9783 4511 

SOUTH BEACH PROJECT 

Open daily from 8am for 
       breakfast & lunch. 
Music from 1.30pm on Sunday. 

Space available for private events. 

                                                    5974 4443 

                  Website: www.southbeachproject.com.au 

DANCE CLASSES IN MT MARTHA: 

Ballet, Contemporary, Hip Hop 

Acrobatics, Kinder Dance,   

Jazz, Tap and Musical Theatre. 

 www.emmakamandance.com.au 

emmakaman@gmail.com 

Call Emma on: 0419 173 406 

ADVERTISING 

http://www.southbeachproject.com.au
http://www.emmakamandance.com.au
mailto:emmakaman@gmail.com

